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King County Harborview Leadership Group Meeting 
Wednesday, January 22, 2020 – 6:00 – 8:00pm  

Minutes 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

ADDITIONAL ATTENDEES: 
• Kera Dennis, Harborview Medical 

Center
• Ted Klainer, Harborview Medical 

Center
• Clayton Lewis, Harborview Medical 

Center Trustee
• Christina Hulet, Consultant
• Lan Nguyen, King County Council
• Kristina Logsdon, King County Council

• Cody Eccles, King County Council
• Leslie Harper-Miles, King County FMD
• Bailey Bryant, King County Executive

HDR TEAM

• Neil Piispanen via telephone
• Duncan Griffin
• Thomas Knittel
• Francesqca Jimenez

PUBLIC ATTENDEES 

• Karen Sullivan, Wood Harbinger • Dale E. Clark, Hensel Phelps

ORGANIZATION MEMBER PRESENT MEMBER PRESENT 
King County 
Executive 

Rachel Smith Yes Kelli Carroll Yes 

King County 
Council 

Rod Dembowski Yes Joe McDermott Yes 

HMC Board of 
Trustees 

Lisa Jensen No Lee Ann Prielipp Yes 

Mission Population Gregory Francis Yes Nancy Dow Yes 

Labor 
Representatives 

Lindsay Grad Yes Rod Palmquist Yes via telephone 

HMC Executive 
Director 

Paul Hayes, RN Yes 

HMC Medical 
Director 

Rick Goss, MD No 

UW Medicine 
CHSO 

Lisa Brandenberg 
Cynthia Dold 
(Designee)  

No 
Yes 

First Hill 
Community 

Danielle Nune No 
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CALL TO ORDER 
Christina Hulet called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

INTRODUCTIONS – Christina Hulet 
Introductions were made. 

OCTOBER AND DECEMBER MEETING MINUTES – Christina Hulet  
Approved with edit that Clayton Lewis was in attendance at December HLG meeting. None opposed, no 
abstentions.  

PUBLIC COMMENT   
Leslie Harper-Miles read aloud a public comment that had been emailed to her. Public comment attached 
to meeting minutes.  

DRAFT CORE PACKAGE PRESENTATION 
Christina Hulet and Thomas Knittel presented PowerPoint. Presentation attached in meeting materials. 
Discussion followed.  

PARKING LOT ITEMS NOTED BY THE HARBORVIEW LEADERSHIP GROUP MEMBERS 

1. Councilmember Dembowski requested more detailed information about Behavioral Health 
and ITA components of proposed package. 

2. The Leadership Group discussed at length the Behavioral Health Institute and raised question 
regarding space and services provided.

3. Questions were posed regarding the ITA Court and co-location of the ITA Court among 
behavioral health services on the HMC campus.

A motion was made to include all a la carte options listed in the blue table in the final package for 
consideration to ensure flexibility and latitude. See PPT for details. 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT FEEDBACK – Leslie Harper-Miles 
Leslie Harper-Miles presented a summary of community engagement feedback to the leadership group. 
The information provided is attached to meeting materials and in the presentation.  

MOVING TOWARDS FINAL RECCOMENDATION – Christina Hulet 
Christina Hulet provided Leadership Group Members with an updated timeline of their work to 
emphasize the importance of their decision making in its January meetings. Additionally, Leadership 
Group Members were provided with a summary of the agreed upon decision making criteria. Both these 
handouts are attached in meeting materials.  

WRAP UP AND NEXT STEPS – Christina Hulet  
The next Leadership Group meeting is scheduled for January 29, 2020 6-8pm. 

ADJOURNMENT – Christina Hulet  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 



From: Linda Seltzer [mailto:l
Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2020 9:35 AM
To: Miles, Leslie <Leslie.Harper-Miles@kingcounty.gov>
Subject: Public comment for tonight's meeting

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

Dear Ms. Miles:

I am writing to make a public comment for the meeting of the
Harborview Leadership Group.

The emergency room of Harborview needs to be greatly
expanded.

The current emergency room service needs to be split into two
different clinics at the same location, (a) emergency and (b)
urgent care. Urgent care patients should not drain urgent
trauma facilities. However, urgent care patients still need to be
seen promptly. People need to be able to walk in at night and
receive medical care. Seattle has a growing population and the
number of people needing walk-in service will be large.

The emergency room needs a larger space with a greatly
expanded waiting room and triage area.

Emergency room patients should not be in beds in an aisle or
hallway. 

Public Comment Read Aloud During 
Jan 22 Meeting



I personally would consider volunteering my skills for the
cause of a larger emergency and urgent care facility.

Sincerely,
Linda Seltzer

Redmond, WA 98052
(Retired senior citizen)
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